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Four Seasons Rotary- In Need of President Elect
By Christopher Albert Johnson on Monday, February 15, 2021
Attention Four Seasons Rotary Club, we need a President-Elect. I have asked each member present at the past
several Zoom meetings if they would be willing to take this on. It was mentioned that co-presidency would be a
possibility and our District Governor Elect stated that Rotary International was not necessarily in favor of this.

However; we are woefully behind in training this position(s) and I fear that we could be looking at other
possibilities for the clubs future. I ask that you please consider stepping up to lead in these computer dependent
times-even with a co-leader. If you are interested at all, please email the president, Chris Johnson.

February 15th Meeting Updates
By Christopher Albert Johnson on Monday, February 15, 2021
The Board has agreed to partner with Four Seasons Toastmasters to volunteer for the Adopt a Highway program.
This will be 2-3 times a year possibly on Turnpike Road. This will be a chance to work with another club, do
good in the community, and stay socially distanced. We will also add to our "Cans for CART" through this
endevor.

After much discussion and approval of the board, we have decided we will not go forward with our District Grant
project at Four Seasons Rotary Park this year. We have not been able to properly celebrate last years project
because of the pandemic. It would make more sense to conduct this new project at a later time when the
project could be completed in compliance with guidelines outlined in the grant application in addition to properly
honoring the memory of the past members in which the improvements were completed.

The Board also voted in favor of honoring Grant Morrill by funding (AT THIS TIME) a one time scholarship at
BRCC in his name of $500.00. The check for that and the other scholarships we fund have been submitted to
BRCC.

Zoom Meeting Order
By Christopher Albert Johnson on Monday, February 15, 2021
PLEASE, everyone, join our ZOOM meeting Monday February 15 at 5:30 for a special guest speaker. Jim
Schandevel, Assistant Director Field Operations for North Carolina SBI, will be our presenter. This month is Peace
and Conflict resolution.

NOTE: Going forward, I am going to change the order of the meeting for Zoom. We will exchange pleasantries,
when meeting is called to order, pledge, mission statement, introduction of speaker, speaker,
questions/discussions. I will then thank and release the speaker and we can discuss any club business and or
topics, happy dollars, 4 way test. This is to free the speakers time-of course, they are welcome to stay.

Four Seasons Rotary Hosts 2nd Annual "Heart For CART"
By Tiffany Ervin on Tuesday, February 2, 2021
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February may be universally known as "heart month" thanks to a very special mid-month holiday. But Four
Seasons Rotary put the focus on your brain with a special fundraiser for The CART Fund (Coins for Alzheimer's
Research Trust).

The 2nd Annual "Heart For CART" was hosted by The Brandy Bar in downtown Hendersonville (504 7th Avenue)
on Monday, Feb. 1, for a physically-distanced fun evening of fellowship. Club CART Chair Cristina Hull and
District CART Chair Michele Garashi-Ellick presented a Rotary/CART jersey to Brandy Bar owner Brenda Coates in
appreciation for her support.

We were happy to have several special guests, including District CART Chair
Michele, District Governor Elect Ken Shull, and members of the RC of
Hendersonville. Several non-Rotarian visitors also got a chance to learn more about
our organization and CART.

The Brandy Bar will continue to collect donations for our club for CART, so please
support their great business when possible. To order your own Rotary jersey
(limited supply of sizes still available), please contact PDG Tiffany Ervin
(cartfundnews@gmail.com).
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